
-------- Original Message -------- 
Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 

From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 
<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 

Date: Sat, July 18, 2020 10:08 pm 
To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San Mateo. 
Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business community, I 
encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to height and density 

limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing Opportunity and Affordability Act. 
San Mateans deserve a real choice on the ballot to support preserving 

neighborhood height limits while also granting flexibility to the City to better plan 
for our opportunity areas. Please join us in granting voters the chance to decide in 
November. 

 
Respectfully, 

Larry Blair 
Zipcode: 94401  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Mon, July 20, 2020 12:32 pm 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Alexis Lewis 

Zipcode: 94402  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Sun, July 19, 2020 10:00 am 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Kelly McDonnell 

Zipcode: 94401  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Sun, July 19, 2020 9:03 am 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Dan Mcilhatton 

Zipcode: 94401  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Sat, July 18, 2020 2:40 pm 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Amy Mendez 

Zipcode: 94402  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Sun, July 19, 2020 9:08 am 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Karyn Meola 

Zipcode: 94401  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Fri, July 17, 2020 2:38 pm 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Stephanie Reyes 

Zipcode: 94403-3438  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Sun, July 19, 2020 6:59 am 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
John Todd 

Zipcode: 94403  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Thu, July 16, 2020 2:22 am 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Alejandra Tovar 

Zipcode: 94403  
 



Subject: Support for a Better San Mateo 
From: "info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com" 

<info@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com> 
Date: Wed, July 15, 2020 10:41 am 

To: residents@sm4neighborhoodprotection.com 
 

Dear Mayor Goethals and the San Mateo City Council, 
 

I am writing to you in support of a balanced approach to the future of San 
Mateo. Along with my neighbors, housing advocates, and the business 

community, I encourage the Council’s support for the alternative measure to 
height and density limits - the Neighborhood Protection, Housing 

Opportunity and Affordability Act. San Mateans deserve a real choice on the 
ballot to support preserving neighborhood height limits while also granting 

flexibility to the City to better plan for our opportunity areas. Please join us 

in granting voters the chance to decide in November. 
 

Respectfully, 
Tom Tuttle 

Zipcode: 94063  
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